
Town of Chatham 
February 3, 2022 
Attendance: Tricia Pitman, William Briggs, Riley Pitman, Jason Eastman, 
Alan Eastman, Bill Findeisen, Bert Weiss 
 
Minutes to January 2022 meeting approved as written. 
Signed vouchers. 
Bill Findeisen and Bert Weiss addressed the Selectmen. Bert currently 
belongs to two different groups; both are working toward getting 
broadband in the area. Jeb Bradley confirmed that there will be money 
available to work toward achieving this goal. The group that Bill 
Findeisen belongs to would like 5 to 10 thousand dollars from the town 
of Chatham and a commitment from the town to join their group. The 
money would go toward hiring a consultant to make the plan. 
The Selectmen will review the information and make a decision at a 
later date. 
The Selectmen are not sure if they need to put an additional warrant 
article in the town report. There may need to be one to accept the 
money sent by the state. Jason will check with the Municipal 
Association. I will try to check with the DRA again. 
The Selectmen went over 2 changes that the budget committee made. 
The Fire Department request was lowered to 15,512.50 and the Library 
request was lowered to 700. 
The Sales Ratio was at 83.7 %. Rod Wood indicated that this would be 
ok because it is not a year of certification. 
An Intent to Cut was signed for Millard Davis. 
The DES sent another notification concerning the cutting near the shore 
line on Upper Kimball Lake.  
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
  
 


